Report from the E-mail Username Action Team of ACPAC.

Date: April 4, 2002

Team Members:  Paul Grieggs; Tom Kirkpatrick; Lloyd Onyett; Sam Puleio (TSC Director, Guest Member); Ramesh Soni (Convener)

The action team was informed that the new e-mail server, which is under implementation currently, has the capability to provide aliases for e-mail account without any additional hardware and software costs.  Based on the above information, the Action Team proposes that all IUP e-mail account be provided aliases.  This will be especially useful for the students, who will have meaningful e-mail addresses (aliases).

Recommended Format:

Student Aliases:




F.M.Last####  

(First Initial, period, Middle Initial (if available), period, complete last name, sequential number beginning with null, 1,2,3,….).  That is, the first A.B. Smith will have the alias set as A.B.Smith; the second A.B. Smith will have the alias set as A.B.Smith1, and so on).  The aliases should be case insensitive.

Justification: 

1) Using initials, rather than first and middle names, will avoid “gender” disclosure and related issues.

2) Allows for hyphenated last name.

3) The use of periods (or dots) will prevent collision with mailing list, especially when a person has hyphenated last name.  Additionally, it will avoid confusion by clearly making a distinction between username and e-mail.

Employee Aliases:

First.Last###

(Complete first name, period, Last Name, and in rare instances a sequential number beginning with null, 1,2,3,….). That is, the first Albert X. Smith will have the alias set as Albert.Smith; the second Albert X. Smith will have the alias set as Albert.Smith1, and so on).  The aliases should be case insensitive. 

Employees will be allowed to change their aliases once in lifetime just as they are allowed to change their username currently only once in lifetime.

Retention of Aliases:

Each alias will be unique and it will be retained for ever; that is, the sequential numbers appended to the end of the aliases will not be reused.  The Action Team estimated that it will take more than 100 years before the sequential numbering would exceed four digits.

